
Republic of the Philippines
Department of Environment and Natural Resources tt

MIMAROPA Region
PROVINCIAL ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCESfOFFICE 

Bgy. Sta. Monica, Puerto Princesa City, Palawan
Telfax No. (048) 434 - 8791 j i in( :..,Ng

Email Add: penropalawan@denr.qov.ph

MEMORANDUM

FOR
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January 23,2023

The Regional Executive Director
DENR-MIMAROPA Region
1515 DENR By the Bay Building, Roxas Boulevard,
Barangay 668, Ermita, Manila

OIC, ARD for Technical Services

The Provincial Environment and Natural Resources Officer

SUBJECT SUBMISSION OF MINUTES OF ADMINISTRATIVE HEARING 
AND PERTINENT DOCUMENTS RE: APPREHENSION AND 
SEIZURE OF 1,922.34 BOARD FEET OF IPIL AND BINUANG 
LUMBERS AT SITIO NATUTUNGAN, BRGY. QUINLOGAN, 
QUEZON, PALAWAN WITHOUT LEGAL DOCUMENTS

Respectfully forwarded is the memorandum of CENRO Quezon, Palawan dated January 
9, 2023 relative the above subject.

Per memorandum, the apprehension was made on October 15, 2022 at around 8:30 A.M. 
where the members of CENRO Quezon Team have received a call from the Chief, Enforcement 
of PCSDS requesting for assistance for the scaling of discovered unattended or abandoned 
lumbers at Sitio Natutungan, Barangay Quinlogan, Quezon, Palawan.

Based on field investigation, Mr. Abelio M. Bundal, Jr. was identified as the alleged 
owner/caretaker of the area where the lumbers were apprehended. However, the participation of 
Mr. Bundal to the unlawful activities cannot fully establish. Hence, the team considered and 
declared abandoned and the absence of the owner/claimants to appear shall be deemed a waiver 
of their rights to the items apprehended in favor of the government. The team apprehended the 
abandoned 137 pieces lumbers of Ipil and Binuang species having a total volume of 1,922.34 
board feet with estimated fair market value of Php76,893.60.

The subject lumbers were hauled to DENR CENRO Quezon Compound, Quezon, 
Palawan under the custody of Forest Technician II Armando J. Batayo for safekeeping purposes. 
The notice of hearing dated October 19, 2022 was sent to all concerned parties and the 
administrative hearing was conducted on October 25, 2022 at DENR CENRO Quezon, Palawan 
pursuant to the provisions of Section 7 of DAO 1997-32.

We concur with the CENRO recommendation for the issuance of confiscation order and 
order of finality of the apprehended forest product in favor of the government.

For information and record.

Copy Furnished;
CENRO Quezon, Palawan
File/2023-001 ACG/Admin Hearing for 1,922.34 bd.ft./MES Doc. Ref. No. 2023-0408
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